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Eccleston Lane Ends Primary School


School Improvement Plan 2015-16


Sent to Parents in October 2015


Parental Voice Summary


‘Working with each other and for each other’








.








Dear Parents,





Thank you for your Parental Voice returns regarding the School Improvement Plan.  Here you will find a summary of everything parents said about our school.  


Please note that we have made the statements anonymous by replacing names with ‘my child’.








In 2015-16 I would like E.L.E. to improve in….





While school is accessible to disabled, it is very difficult to negotiate pushing a pram around the school due to parking on kerbs, causing a hazard to walking children.


School Response – We aware of this issue and car parking is a problem in school. We have had double yellow lines painted on which has relieved the problem greatly and will be extending the car park to provide more spaces for staff later on this year. 


Take children seriously when they complain about other children being mean to them (MDA’s).


School Response – MDA’s have all been trained in restorative justice. We will discuss this further with the MDAs. 


It would be nice for any stickers given out to be also put in the communication book with an explanation of why – My daughter loses hers.


School Response – Unfortunately this would take a lot of time away from being with the children and teaching. However we will be extending our text message of praise trialled in KS2 to KS1. 


Safety on roads around school. Maybe a 20 zone should be introduced around school. 


School Response – This is a good idea but is a matter for the Highways Agency to look into and cannot be decided by school. 


Would like it if my son would be allowed flavoured water as he doesn’t like water in his sports cup and doesn’t drink it. 


School Response – Unfortunately as we are a healthy school we cannot promote or allow any drinks other than water in the children’s water bottles. However, children may bring juice, smoothies etc with their packed lunches. 


MDA’s to pay more attention to children on the playground, particularly those who might look lonely or who are having difficulties with friends.


School Response – All of our children are encouraged to play with each other through our Look for Loneliness scheme. All children should be able to approach MDAs or any other member of staff with any problem.


Reviewing how much staff time is spent on awards (school awards) to see if it takes away from the classroom.


School Response – The awards that school works towards are predominantly done in staff members own time (after the children have gone home or during staff INSET time) so have very little effect on the classroom.  Gaining additional awards ensures we go ‘the extra mile’ and regain our Outstanding staus.


Special needs support for the classroom and administration.


School Response – All children who have special needs and have been granted extra support by the local authority have special needs support within school. 


This is in relation to transition from Reception to Y1. I was unsure of how the communication book ran in Y1. Perhaps a reminder on day 1. It appeared to go from one extreme in Reception i.e. providing messages and information about your child to the other extreme i.e. providing no messages etc. about your child.


School Response – Communication books are used differently in Y1 and Y2 and this is explained in the parent’s information meeting held in September. They are looked at less frequently and used more as a reading record book. If an urgent message needs to be passed on teachers can be contacted via the school office or on the playground before or after school. 


Reviewing how classes are managed to meet the demands of the new curriculum.


School Response – The new curriculum is more challenging and staff have been allocated where the need is felt to be greatest. All staff have been trained in the demands of the new curriculum.


Additional support staff to meet the demands of the new curriculum.


School Response – If budget allowed, we would spend it on staff. Our school budget is very tight and will not stretch to additional staff.




















Aspects of E.L.E. that I am pleased with…


Text service to remind year groups of events. As a mum of 3 children at primary school I find this invaluable.


Newsletters at the end of each week – not all children talk about what they do.


Walking bus is fantastic.


Really pleased with the progress both my children have made this year.


Teachers also have time for parental concerns and any other additional needs and are extremely helpful.


Also feel my child is particularly challenged in maths which he absolutely loves!!


ALL! 


The dedication and care of reception staff.


Pleased school rewarded Outstanding by Ofsted.


Very pleased with the communication from the school.


Pleased with the school meals – my child says she enjoys them.


Involvement in new teaching approaches (e.g. Singapore Maths)


Variety of after school activities.


Parents’ involvement.


Atmosphere of school.


I am really impressed with ELE. I like the way they communicate in text what is going on, and makes me feel very involved with my child’s school life.  The teachers are so welcoming and friendly which has put my mind at rest, and a special thanks to the staff in after school club.  When my child started he was upset and they couldn’t have been nicer. Thanks


I am pleased that the children are being introduced to a second language from such an early age and this will be of great benefit to them in the future.


Breakfast and after school club.


All staff are friendly and approachable.


Children are given the time and extra support when needed.


Keeping parents updated with school improvement plans etc. and giving parents opportunities to offer feedback and contribute if necessary. FACES Club – a valuable, supportive and extremely flexible service. We certainly depend on this and know that our daughter is in a safe and friendly environment.
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